MCPHERSON JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL
R. R. UHRLAUB, PRINCIPAL
MCPHERSON, KANSAS

May 4, 1939

Dr. F. C. Allen

Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas

Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I was sorry that you were not in Lawrence when I came
to see you regarding Victor Ebaugh. I consider Victor a
very good basketball prospect for you. He is a little over
six feet tall, and has a very high I. Q. He is capable of
making straight "A" grades. I was glad to note that Ernie
Vanek has also written regarding Victor.

I spoke to Mr. Ellsworth in regard to some work for
him. He told me he could line up some N. Y. A. work, as
he has made a high scholastic record. 1If you can give him
some additional work there in the towel room, I am sure that
we will be able to see him there in school. His father is
not financially able to give him much financial assistance.
I feel the boy should have an opportunity to go to college,
and I don't know of any other coach I would rather see him
play basketball under than you. 1 am sure he will make you
a valuable man. '

Sincerely yours,

RRU:JC



